Kittery Energy and Sustainabilty Advisory Commission (KESAC)

Minutes April 4, 2018 6:30 ~ 7:30 p.m.

Attendees: Lyn Rosoff, David Evans, Erin Kempler, Steve Bilski, Stephen Koczak and Julia O'Connell

Update meeting with Kendra Amaral, town manager April 3, 2018

1)Wind turbine options presented with one additional option added 8) use tower for communications. They will be reviewed by Kendra and presented to town council and we will be invited to attend.
2)LED town streetlights implementation in progress. Fire Chief David O'Brien will be issuing RFPs

- 3) Advised to choose 2 projects to work on going forward
- 4) New facilities manager Scott Lincoln still assessing municipal building needs. No new energy audit planned yet. Presently Scott is evaluating municipal building roofs.
- 5) Solar PPA presentation to town owned KCC approved.

York Energy Fair scheduled for Sunday April 22nd 1 - 5 p.m. seeks volunteers. Contact info given to KESAC attendees for volunteer coordinator Bob Brisebois (bob0326@aol.com)

Project ideas

- 1) Municipal solar PPA presentation Rice Library agrees to host. Thursday evening best. Lyn will research having a presenter from efficiency Maine Thank you Lyn.
 - 2) Create curriculum for Kittery middle and elementary schools on how to take energy actions at home. Dave will contact Mitchell Elementary to find out the "Green Team" plans and goals. Thank you Dave.

Discussion points

Planning board will be reviewing land use regulations and incentives for solar in multi use business park.

Erin would like to find out how CMP is regulated and how to increase public benefit. Sustainability plans to be explored after town comprehensive plan is voted on in November 2018. Offer info talks and workshops to the public covering a variety of energy issues and conservation. Nantucket, Mass. has decreased their energy use. How do they incentivise energy saving? James Penfold will present update on Rte 103 Kittery Point pedestrian/bikeway plans at next meeting

Next meeting Wednesday April 18 6:30 ~ 7:30 p.m. Room B Town Hall

Respectfully submitted by Julia O'Connell